
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – March 28, 2011 
 
Present:    John J. Strasser, Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield 
                 Jennifer Gaudette 
       
Guests:     None 
 
Correspondence was read and acted upon. 
 
The Selectmen’s Office will be closed on April 12th  & 14th and the Selectmen will not 
meet on April 18th. 
 
Attorney Waugh’s office called this afternoon and cancelled his presentation for this 
evening due to ill health.  The Municipal Law Update will be rescheduled. 
 
The Selectmen discussed and approved a request from the Road Agent to participate in 
the community work day at Copper Cannon.  Mr. Glover will donate his time. 
 
Stevenson Services gave an estimated appraisal of 75,000 to 100,000 for the 
Meetinghouse clock so that we can update our insurance records. 
 
The Selectmen received an e-mail and faxed letter from Alex Aaron in regard to her 
property that is currently under litigation.  The Selectmen will not meet with Ms. Aaron 
as she had requested and they will forward her letter to the Town Attorney and advise her 
that all correspondence should go through the Town Attorney. 
 
The Selectmen received an inquiry from PSNH in regard to expanding the fenced in area 
on their property located at Map 204, Lot 9 on Streeter Pond Road.  A building permit 
will be required and they will be notified. 
 
The Selectmen received a request for a zoning permit for an accessory structure to be 
built on Sunset Hill Road (Map 219, Lot 31.2).  The intent of the owner is not clear but 
the Selectmen do not issue building permits for accessory use when there is no primary 
building.  The owner will be contacted to clarify the request. 
 
The Selectmen discussed the fees for using the Meetinghouse and the Crapo Building.  
The fees that will begin on July 1, 2011 are as follows: 
 Meetinghouse – Resident  $125.00 
 Meetinghouse – Non Resident     $500.00 
 Crapo – Resident   $  25.00 
 Crapo – Non Resident   $100.00 
 
Not for profit organizations requesting use of the buildings will be handled on a case by 
case basis. 
 



The Selectmen approved the use of the Meetinghouse on April 6, 2011 at 6:45 pm for a 
Northern Pass Informational meeting. 
 
MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of March 21, 2011, seconded by 
MR. STRASSER.  The motion was approved unanimously. 
 
MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 PM, seconded by MS. 
CONNORS. Motion passed. The next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday, 
April 4, 2011 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 6:00PM.  
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Jennifer P. Gaudette  
Administrative Assistant 
 
 
 
 
 


